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Planting Churches

Ps_122:1...Iwas glad when
they said unto me, Let us go
into the house of the LORD.
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Winning Souls
Pro 11:30 ...He that winneth
souls is wise
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Training Nationals
2Ti 2:2 And the things that
thou hast heard of me among
many witnesses, the same
commit thou to faithful men,
who shall be able to teach
others also.
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Reaching the World
Mark 16:15... Go ye into all the
world...
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May 31, 2023
Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

I just realized that I haven’t sent a prayer letter since F ebruary. I apologize for that.
When spring finally arrived here, we got so busy the days just slipped by.

We had an Easter service and fellowship that went very well. We also Just finished up
a Memorial Day cookout. We try to do this every year after a long winter. Our folks
enjoy the fellowship.

We have a new person attending church now. He is Jewish and was saved several
years ago. He gives a very clear testimony of his salvation. Our attendance is starting
to pick up. Some of our farmers are back in town now that spring planting is going on.
A lot of them leave for the winter. One of our men, the song leader, has been learning
to play the piano. We had the Lords Supper a couple of weeks ago, and he surprised us
all by playing the piano during that time. He is not quite good enough to play all the
time, but [ am excited to see someone putting some effort into it. We are still in need
of a piano player and someone to work with the youth. A few years ago, right before
Covid, I met with the men to discuss looking for someone to hire that could do this.
We were going to go ahead with looking for someone and then Covid changed
everything. At that time, we had enough money coming in to do that, but our
attendance dropped, and of course, the tithes and offerings went with it. But things are
getting some better now.

Our next event we have planned is the 4™ of July parade that we enter a float in. It
gives us a great opportunity to reach the community. We don’t have to go to them,;
they all come to town to watch the parade, and we get to give out tracts and church
literature and advertise any event we have planned. All in about 30 minutes. One year
we even won a $300 prize for having the best float in the parade. We didn’t even know
there was a contest going on. We aren’t in it for the prize, but please do pray for us as
we do this that we can reach someone for Christ.

My wife had cataracts removed in both of her eyes and has recovered, but one eye is
still not cleared up yet. We would appreciate your prayers for that as well.

We installed the chair lift in the church, and that has been a blessing. We should get
the handicapped bathroom built this summer. We don’t really have any handicapped
people in the church, but we will be compliant with the codes, and we really need a
bathroom upstairs anyway. This will kill two birds with one stone.

I want to thank all of you for your support and prayers. We hope to get down south
this fall, and maybe we can come for a visit to some of you. It will have to be between
fall and winter. Too much to do here when the weather is good, and when the weather
turns bad, someone has to be here to do battle with winter. If anyone is interested in us
coming by and reporting to the church if we are able to get down there, please let me
know. My contact information is below.
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